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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Director…!
[image: image2.jpg]" T like nonsense, it wakes up the
brain cells. Fantasy is a necessary
ingredient in living, It's a way of
looking at life through the wrong
end of a telescope. Which is what
I do, And that enables you o
laugh at life’s redlities. "

= Dr. Seuss

‘wow.sosheauoted Tumble.com




Dr. Seuss’ birthday, March 2nd, has been adopted as the National Read Across America Day!  I plan on reading to each classroom in the center.  I would love to have you join me by reading to your child’s classroom.  Just ask your teacher what would be the best time for you to stop by!  
We will also be celebrating Dr. Seuss’ birthday by having Green Eggs and Ham for breakfast on Friday March 3rd.  Join us anytime between 7:45am-8:30am.  The children will be served breakfast as usual in their classrooms.  We will be serving the adults from the cafeteria.  Stop by, fix a plate and join your child for breakfast!  

Be on the lookout for the Parent Survey coming to you through email.  The survey will be online this year!!  We really appreciate your participation in this.  The more feedback we can get, the more improvements we can make!  Please take a few minutes to fill out the survey for the center as a whole and fill out a survey for each teacher you have had the past year.


Also be on the lookout for information regarding the upcoming Board of Director elections!  This is your chance to get more involved with MCDC!! 


Have a great month!

Kelli Wright, Director

Kelli.L.Wright@nasa.gov
256-544-8609 (main)

256-544-8607 (direct)
Upcoming Events:
March 2nd=
National Read Across America Day

March 3rd=
Green Eggs & Ham Breakfast 7:45am-8:30am

March 6th-10th=
Cecilia out of the office

March 7th=
Staff Meeting 6pm

March 10th=
Board Meeting

March 12th=
Daylight Savings Time Begins

March 24th=
Board Meeting

Coming Up in April:
Staff meeting on the 6th
Board Meetings on the 7th & 21st
Preschool A Mexican Egg Hunt on the 12th
MCDC School Wide Egg Hunt on the 13th
Week of the Young Child the 24th-28th
Trike-A-Thon to benefit St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital on the 25th
Kelli and Cecilia out of the office at AELL Conference the 26th-28th 

Hello from Infant A

Well, it looks like the end of winter is approaching with our little lambs and we are patiently waiting to go out in the spring weather.  We lost a little cupid last month to the creeper room, but we are enjoying two new little lambs to our room.  One of our infants has learned to sit-up all by herself, while another infant has learned to roll over in her bed.  This means a transition from the swaddle to a sleep sack for naps.

Some older infants will experience “Separation Anxiety.” This is a normal part of development, starting usually around seven months of age.  This developmental stage is healthy and normal even if it can be trying for the parents.


This month we will concentrate on mirror play.  Watching their image appear and disappear in a mirror helps them learn to focus.  Spring has sprung! Enjoy!
The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Our class had a great time in February!  We enjoyed Valentine’s Day!  We learned about the color red, heart shapes, and practiced some Valentine’s Day poems and finger plays.  Winter is over now and we are getting ready to welcome spring!

There are lots of fun things for us to do in March!  We get to celebrate Dr. Seuss Day on March 2nd.  We will read Dr. Seuss books and make a fun art project.  Later on, we will celebrate St. Patrick’s Day and learn about the color green and rainbows.  The weather will be nicer, so we can spend more time outside as well.  We are so excited to be learning and growing together in the month of March!

The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)
Greetings from us your jamming crew
We are back again to share a few things with you.

The last time we met was in the month we share flowers and candy and showing we care.

Now as we approach the next month we know.

It’s the month where the invisible March winds blow.

Little ones enjoy watching the wind make kits fly, some stay low, others reach to the sky.

Our dancing crew nest is full to the brim, some walking, some crawling they pull on your hem.

As we continue our learning through play, we’d like to extend an invitation your way.

Drop by and share any talents you possess, sing a song, read a story then we will finish the rest.

Don’t forget, keep signing out and in.  If we run out of ink, just ask for another pen.

We’re signing off now, we’ll talk later.  We will introduce another month.  The results will be greater.
The Little Owls (Creeper B)

Well it looks like we are going to have a wonderful spring.  We have been lucky to only have a very short winter.  The weather has been nice enough that we have been enjoying being outside.

Please make sure that your child has a jacket, socks, and shoes for the walkers in his or her cubby.  Also, please make sure your child has at least 3 changes of clothes in his or her cubby.  We will have fun with the color green for St. Patrick’s Day.  It is also Dr. Seuss’s birthday.  The older kids will have green eggs and ham on March 3rd.  We will have a Dr. Seuss snack that day.  Don’t forget, to move your clocks forward on March 12th for Daylight Savings time.  
The Busy Bees (Toddler A)


Spring has sprung and we are so glad.  The Busy Bees love going outside to play.  Please make sure your child has a seasonal change of clothes.  Accidents happen and we want to make sure they have enough clothes so they can be changed.

The children are having so much fun playing with each other.  They are so funny to watch.  Toys are designed for children’s enjoyment and are important tools for learning.  When children play with toys, they learn how to move, how things work, and how to communicate with and relate to others.  When your child bats a ball to make it move, they learn cause and effect.  When your child rolls a toy car, your child learned about movement and space.  When your child put pieces in a foam board, your child learns concepts such as shape, size, and color.  When your child snaps plastic beads together, your child learns eye-hand coordination.  When your child builds with blocks, your child learns how objects can be used.  Whether you buy or make your child’s toys, what’s most important is that you take pleasure in watching your child play, talk about what he or she is doing, and respond enthusiastically to each new discovery.
The Rockets (Toddler B)


Welcome March!  Spring is just around the corner.  We will be having a special snack on the 17th, so watch for a signup sheet.  This month we will be reading Dr. Seuss books.  There are so many to enjoy, we thought we would extend Dr. Seuss week into March.  We also will be learning about shamrocks and green and all things Irish.  Since the weather has been so mild, we have been spending a lot of time outside.  Outside play is so crucial to the children’s development.  In order for the children to make the most out of this very important part of our day, they must have on playground appropriate shoes.  Appropriate shoes are securely fitting and they have an actual sole.  If they can continually walk out of the shoes, it is not appropriate.  If the shoes do not have tread or an outdoor sole, it is not appropriate.  If you are unsure if your child’s shoes are ok, please refer to our parent handbook guidelines or stop up front and have them checked out.  We want the children’s safety and development to be priority.  Thank you so much for your help with this.  On a lighter note, the kids are really bonding socially.  They have started to put each other down for nap and pat each other. Such sweet acts of kindness!  They are a joy to have and we appreciate you sharing them with us!

The Safari Explorers (EA)

In February, we learned about Mr. Groundhog and shadows.  We learned about dinosaurs and friendship.  In March, we will learn about Dr. Seuss, kites and wind, St. Patrick’s Day, and spring flowers.

As spring approaches we will spend more time outside.  With the temperature warming up, don’t forget to bring in sunscreen for us to apply to your child.  You are more than welcome to ask your doctor for a note stating that it is ok for us to apply sunscreen to your child.  If you do not have a doctor’s note, then you will need to fill out a medical authorization form weekly.  In order to get outside quicker in the mornings, we ask that you please apply morning sunscreen to your child before arriving to school.  We will then reapply after nap.  

Underwater Explorers (EB)

We know that everyone had a wonderful President’s Day Weekend!  In fact, we had an amazing February, as we celebrated love, friendship, diversity, and President’s Day.

As we look forward into March, here are some things to remember.  Please take home your water cups at least once per week for cleaning.  We cleaned one of the water cups and when taking it apart, noticed mold had built up.  We will be sure to check the cups each day to make sure they are clean and ready to use for the children.  Be sure to check your child’s cubby for extra clothes.  We like to have at least 3 extra sets for those emergencies.  On March 3rd, we will be serving green eggs and ham to the children for breakfast.  You are welcome to join us that day for breakfast, please let us know if you would like to sit and eat, so that we ensure we have enough.  We will be having a green week from March 15th-19th.  During this week, we would love the children to wear anything green.  We are expecting a full month of creative experiences and exploration.
The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)

We would like to welcome all of our new students who will be joining our classroom this month.  We look forward to having more friends.  Our themes/letters this month are:  rain, wind, and weather, “Dd”; green shamrocks, “Ee”; spring, “Ff”, and rainbow colors, “Gg”.  We will focus this month on language development as there will be a lot of reading and fun activities going on.

On Friday, March 3rd, starting at 7:45, we will have green eggs and ham in the cafeteria.  You are welcome to stay and eat some yummy breakfast with your child.  Also, on this day, we will be having pajama day. On Wednesday, March 1st, the children can dress wacky tacky.  

We will have tasty Friday on March 17th.  Please send something unusual and green in for the children to taste in honor of St. Patrick’s Day.  For example, pickles, kiwi, avocado, celery, Jell-O, etc….  This will be our special snack to celebrate.  Also, don’t forget to wear something green!  


Please remember to check your child’s file box for weekly lesson plans, monthly newsletter and articles, etc.  Thank you for your interest and support.  If you have any questions or concerns about your child, please feel free to ask/tell us.
The Teddy Bears (Pre-B)

February flew by in Pre-B.  We have a Marvelous March planned!  We will start the month off with Dr. Seuss week!  The themes for the month will be:  kits week, St. Patrick’s Day week, “The Very Hungry Caterpillar” week, and we will conclude the month of March with “Hello Spring” week.  March 3rd, is out green eggs and ham breakfast.  March the 17th we will have a special St. Patty’s Day snack.  Parent Reminder:  Check lesson plans weekly, check cubbies daily.  We would love to see more participation in the family partnerships section of the lesson plans, so please check the lesson plan every week.  We do not want any of our students to miss out on fun learning experiences in Pre-B.  With the season change, please ensure your child has weather appropriate clothing in their “extra clothes” box.  We will be getting outside more, so please send your child in shoes that are comfortable and playground friendly.  We appreciate your cooperation and support!
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Spring is on its way and we are so excited! The month will bring in much warmer weather, breezy days, sunshine and more outdoor activities.


We would like to thank all of our parents for attending the Parent/Teachers conferences. Thank you for supporting us and allowing us to help your child meet their milestones.


We are going have a month full of exciting and fun activities. Our themes for the month are Transportation, Pets, Spring/Butterflies and Kites/Wind. 


We will complete our alphabet study during the month of March. The letters for the month of March are Yy, Uu, Qq and Zz.


We will not be having a St. Patrick’s Day celebration; we will have a wear GREEN DAY and have a GREEN SNACK on Friday, March 17th.


With the weather improving we will be outside as much as possible. Please make sure that your child has a light jacket or windbreaker to wear outside. Suggestion: Leave an extra jacket in your child’s cubby, just in case (. Also check your child’s change of clothes to ensure that they are weather appropriate. Many of them need to be resupplied.

March Events:

March 3rd-----Green Eggs and Ham Breakfast

March 12th----Daylight Savings Time

March 17th----St. Patrick’s Day

March 17th-----Wear Green/Green Snack Day

March 20th-----First Day of Spring

March Birthdays


We have one friend and a teacher that are celebrating a birthday this month.


We are going to be very busy this month, but most of all we will have a lot of fun! Thank you for being great parents that care and support us in all of our efforts.

Have a great March 2017!!!!!
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